
 
August 12, 2020 

 
Debra A. Howland 
Executive Director 
New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission 
21 South Fruit St. Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301 
 
Via Electronic Mail 
 

Re: Docket No. DE 19-197 Electric and Natural Gas Utilities 
Development of a Statewide, Multi-Use Online Energy Data Platform 
Staff Testimony 

 
Dear Ms. Howland: 
 
Enclosed for filing in the above captioned proceeding is an electronic copy of the Joint Testimony of 
Steven Eckberg and Jason Morse, Utility Analysts with the Commission’s Electric and Sustainable 
Energy Division, respectively.   

 
Staff certifies that copies of this latter and enclosures have been served electronically to the parties on 
the service list upon filing with the Commission.  Consistent with the Commission’s emergency 
directive related to the ongoing pandemic, we are filing this letter and testimony in electronic 
form only and no hard copies are being submitted. 
 
 
 

Sincerely, 
 
 
      Brian D. Buckley 
      Staff Attorney  
 
cc: Discovery Service List  
 Attachments 
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